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The Editor, 
Sir, 

THAT G E N T 0 0  PENGUIN 
After reading the interesting article by J. T. Darby and A. W. 

Wright on the first N.Z. record of the Gentoo Penguin (Pygoscelis 
papua) and also your note in Notornis 20 (1): 28-30, it appears that 
from the point of view of a healthy Gentoo Penguin, the chances 
of survival when landing on the South Island coast are much greater 
at Tiwai Point in Southland than at St. Kilda Beach, Otago. 

T. A. COWIE 
P.O. Box 59, 
Kaikoura 
13 August 1973 

The Editor, 
Sir, 

THE NORTHERN SHOVELER 
May I comment briefly on Dr Eisenmann's letter in which he 

expresses some doubt about the validity of records of the Northern 
Shoveler (Anas clypeata) in New Zealand. 

When it was first learnt that an unusual drake shoveler, which 
later proved to be an unmistakable clypeata had been shot in the 
lower Waikato, those of us concerned with its identification naturally 
wondered about its provenance and asked ourselves the question 
" Could it be an escape ? " But if so, where from ? The law of 
the country being what it is with regard to the importation of foreign 
fowl, we knew of no collection, and could learn of none, from 
which it might have escaped. We were therefore forced to accept 
the conclusion that it was a genuine migrant, which somehow had 
overshot the normal mark. This, of course, does happen quite often 
among species which migrate long distances. 

That Northern Shovelers should reach New Zealand is certainly 
most interesting. But is it altogether surprising if we remember that, 
with the Pintail (Anas acuta) and Garganey (Anus querquedula), 
Shovelers are among the most enterprising travellers of the sub-arctic 
surface-feeding ducks ? In Africa some habitually cross the Equator 
and a few may pass right through the tropical zone. In the Pacific 
region, omitting the rather unsatisfactory Australian evidence, they 
are known from Sarawak, just north of the Equator; and the many 
Hawaiian records prove that the species is capable of crossing great 
distances of ocean. 

Moreover, it is perhaps worth mentioning that a number of 
palaearctic species, and two nearctic waders reach the southern limit 
of their migrational range in New Zealand. The following list does 
not claim to be exhaustive:- Spine-tailed and Pacific Swifts, Pacific 
Golden Plover, Bristle-thighed Curlew. Bar-tailed and Asiatic Black- 
tailed Godwits, Siberian and Wandering Tattlers, Terek Sandpiper, 
Red-necked Stint, Oriental Pratincole, White-winged Black Tern. 


